
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Committee Secretary 

Senate Legal and Constitutional Affairs Committee 

PO Box 6100 

Parliament House 

Canberra ACT 2600 

 

August 16, 2018 

 

Dear Committee Secretary, 

RE: The practice of dowry and the incidence of dowry abuse in Australia 

Domestic Violence Victoria (DV Vic) is an autonomous, non-government peak body organisation whose 

membership consists of over 80 state-wide and regional specialist family violence agencies across Victoria, 

providing a variety of specialist services to women and children who have experienced family violence.  Our 

members also include community and women’s health agencies, some local governments and other 

community service agencies.  As the recognised representative of the specialist family violence sector in 

Victoria, DV Vic is the key stakeholder organising, advocating for, and acting on behalf of the specialist family 

violence sector.  In this role, DV Vic holds a central position in the Victorian coordinated family violence 

system and its governance structures.  DV Vic provides policy advice and advocacy to the Victorian 

Government about family violence response and systems reform and drives best practice in family violence 

through our role in the development and support of the statewide specialist programs, including the 

development of the Code of Practice for Specialist Family Violence Services.   

Domestic Violence Victoria (DV Vic) congratulates the Senate Standing Committee on Constitutional and 

Legal Affairs on their inquiry into the practice of dowry and dowry abuse in Australia.  Importantly for DV Vic, 

this timely enquiry provides an opportunity for the practice of dowry to be properly understood, and to 

explore the intersection between dowry-related abuse and domestic and family violence in order to 

articulate options for addressing this issue. 

DV Vic fully supports and endorses the joint submission to the inquiry made by Good Shepherd Australia and 

New Zealand and InTouch Multicultural Centre Against Family Violence, as well as the individual submissions 

from Harmony Alliance, Australian Women Against Violence Alliance, and Anti-Slavery Australia. 

In particular, DV Vic draws the Commission’s attention to the following issues raised in each submission: 
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